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Honorable John R. Evans
Commissioner of Security & Exchange Commission
9208 Seven Locks Road
Bethesda, Maryland 20034

Dear John:

I appreciate receiving your letter of June 8, confirming the good
news you gave me over the telephone. I have since read the articles
that have appeared in the local press and am delighted to know that

you are now set for four years more. I think it’s ironic, however,
that one of the main reasons you’re problem had a happy ending was

the support of our friend Proxmire.

In the stack of mail that I1m answering this morning is a letter from
Tom Korologos dated June 6, which enclosed a copy of the article

which appeared June 5th in the "Star", commenting on the fact that
The White House was still delaying your appointment. I am sure you

have set him straight by now.

Thanks for the many kind things you say in your letter. Sister

Bennett joins me in expressing the hope, yes -- the knowledge --
that these four years will continue to bring you~ success and satis-

faction. Our warmest wishes to Gail and the youngsters.

Sincerely,

WFB:jh
Wallace F. Bennett


